
The unexpected and sudden passing of Peter Jeyaraj has left many of us in the 
community with a profound and deep sense of grief. Jeyaraj was my classmate 
at Skantha Varothiya college and has been a great friend for over sixty-two 
years. We came to London together in 1967 where I studied electronic 
engineering with Jeyaraj studying textile technology in Bolton. Our families have 
spent a lot of time together over the years and for my birthday Jeyaraj would 
always come from Bolton with a cake to celebrate with me. 

He was a caring, thoughtful and dear friend who always had an infectious smile. 
He had a generous heart and would be the first to help anyone who was in need. 
To his wife and children, Jeya’s premature demise constitutes an incalculable 
and irretrievable loss. We express our heartfelt condolences to them. May his 
soul rest in peace. 

A.E.Joseph

We shared so many happy times with Uncle Jeya, Aunty Kaushy, Pravin and 
Pramila throughout the years and have an abundance of fond memories.  You 
could always count on Uncle Jeya for smiles, laughter and jokes.  He was full 
of joy and we will always be grateful for the time he spent with us. We will really 
miss him.  Thank you Uncle Jeya. 

Luckshmi on behalf of the Joseph family

(Joseph, Sharmini, Nilan, Dhushan and Luckshmi)  


